

Office of the Chief Clinical Officer Dr Steevens' Hospital(Steevens' Lane)D08 W2A8 email: cco@hse.ie

Oifig an Príohoifigeach Cliniciúil Eatromhach Ospidéal Dr. Steevens/Baile Átha Cliath 8/D08 W2A8

Deputy Roisin Shortall Dáil Éireann. Leinster House, Kildare Street, Dublin 2

Date: 17th June 2020

PQ951/20 - To ask the Minister for Health if there is a written process for issuing Covid-19 sector-specific quidance by agencies HPSC and HSE

Dear Deputy Shortall

Following the onset of the Covid crisis, the National Clinical Programmes Advisory Group was reoriented to provide clinical guidance regarding the provision of clinical care, both condition and situation-specific for Covid-19. This resulted in the development of the CCO Clinical Advisory Group (CAG). CAG has a clear process for the development and screening of guidance, which was then made available to the wider clinical community on https://hse.drsteevenslibrary.ie/Covid19V2. At the peak of the pandemic in Ireland (early and mid-April), the site received approximately 25,000 hits per week, with many of those views directed at advice for the residential care sector. The information was made available to all healthcare staff.

The Health Protecton Survellance Centre (HPSC) receives requests for guidance development from many sources including from NPHET and its subgroups, and has an internal process for prioritisation, evidence synthesis, expert advisory input (NPHET), collaboration with other sectors and dissemination of information.

I trust this answers your question to your satisfaction.

Yours sincerely

Sharon Hayden

General Manager, Office of the CCO